

CAROLINA PBGV CLUB

Minutes of Board meeting held by conference call at 8:00pm on May 16, 2017

Attendance:

Mary Fluke – President – Present
Ginger Russell – Present
Ginny Morris Treasurer – Absent
Michael Edwards – Secretary – Present
Paul Urban – Board Member – Present
Bob Morris – Board Member – Absent
Tony Childs – Board Member - Present

Mary Fluke called the meeting to order at 8:00 pm.

Request for Minutes- Mary asked for the minutes from April to see unfinished business. Michael had not submitted the minutes for posting so he looked through notes and determined that the unfinished business was scheduling the next general meeting/fun day.

Next meeting/fun day and Discussion – Mary reported that Sue Conklin will do a nose work training for the club.

- There can be 10 working dogs and unlimited audits in the workshop
- Bobbie Myrick says that the building is available Saturday, June 17th or Saturday July 15th
- Mary will send emails to Sue and Bobbie to see if Sunday dates are available as well
- There was discussion about bringing a pot luck lunch or KFC if available
- Mary said that the general meeting could be on the fun day if we didn't get too involved and take time from the workshop
- It was decided that the next general meeting will be at the Greenville SC dog show cluster in July
- **The next general meeting will be on Saturday, July 29th tentatively after Best In Show**
- (At this point Tony indicated that he had been talking to himself because his phone had been on mute)

Judges Ballot for 2019 National and Central Regional Specialties- Discussion centered on the judges ballot and what would be the vote for the club. Because nobody present was familiar with all of the judges, we agreed to talk to other people who are currently showing and then report back to each other our preferences.

Hunt Discussions- Mary said that we should be looking for another hunt field in NC.

- Mary will contact PJ and offer to help with water for the NC field. Ginger also said that she would help.

- There was discussion about the rabbit population at the Indiana Hunt. Those that were there agreed that the rabbits were sitting tight. One field seemed to be in better shape than the other.
- Discussion about the increasing number of hunt entries and the possible need for two fields for each hunt
- Discussion about two new fields at Tokeena in SC. Tony and Paul had visited the fields and commented that they are not quite finished. There was much discussion about the possibility of using these two fields. Paul noted that the distance between the entrances to the two fields is such that it would not be like using two adjacent fields and he strongly objected to using two fields that did not have adjoining entrances because of the amount of work involved.
- Paul will contact a local Beagle Club in his area of SC that has two fields to see if we might be able to use them for future hunts.

Next Meeting- The next meeting will be on Tuesday, June 20th, by conference call at 8:00 pm.

The meeting adjourned at 8:38.